
 
 

News of the Blue Hen Parrothead Club December 2007 
 

Party… 

 
CLUB SOCIALS 
Our most recent social was held on November 15th at 

Stanley‟s in North Wilmington. We had a great turn-out 
and are already looking forward to our next get-

together.  
 
Mark you calendar now for these socials… 

 December 8th Holiday Party at the Ostroffs’ 
– PLEASE RSVP to Jason & Traci; „Keets are 

welcome; BYOB 
 January 26th (location TBD) 

 
THERE’S A PARTY AT THE END OF THE…  YEAR? 
Don‟t miss our first-annual New Year’s Eve Party! 
The party will be held in Buffy‟s Barn.  

 
Food will be served from 7:30 – 9:00 
p.m.  BYOB! Then, Havana Budda, a 

three-piece band, will play from 9:00 
p.m. – 1:00 a.m. We will have a 
champagne toast at Midnight, and 
breakfast & coffee will be available. 

Everyone is welcome to stay overnight. 
Bring a sleeping bag or inflatable mattress! Cost is 
$40.00 per member; $50 per non-member. Make 
checks payable to Blue Hen Parrothead Club and mail 
to 81 Valley Circle, Newark, DE 19711. Space is 
limited. Reserve your spot NOW before the event is 
opened to other Parrothead Clubs! 

 
STILL IN THE WORKS… 
The social committee has some great ideas for future 

events. Keep an eye out for more information to come 
in the future! 
 

If you‟re interested in planning socials, charitable 
events and other Club happenings, please join the 
Events Committee. Contact Diane Skipski for more 
information!  
 

… With a Purpose 

 
CHRISTMAS CHILDREN’S CHARITY  
St. Michael’s School, 700 N. Walnut St., Wilmington – 
December 8th, 3:00 – 5:00 p.m. 

Please join us for our holiday charity event on 

Saturday, December 8th at 3:00 p.m. - 5:00 
p.m. at St. Michael‟s School. We will 
decorate the classrooms, including  

 
setting up and decorating Christmas trees for each 

room. If you need directions, please send a note to 
Kathy Foster. 
 
ROADSIDE CLEANUP 
The BHPHC has adopted Harmony Road between 
Kirkwood Highway and Route 4 through the State of 

Delaware‟s Adopt-A-Highway program. In October, a 

group of BHPHC volunteers spent about 3 hours 
cleaning trash and debris from this stretch of road. It 
looked great!  
 
With more volunteers, we could clean 
this road up much faster next time… 

which, of course, leaves more time 
to party. 
 
The State provides vests, gloves, bags, etc. If you‟re 
interested in participating in the Spring clean-up (date 
TBD), contact Angela Ross to volunteer. 
 

STILL IN THE WORKS… 
Keep an eye out for more information on these charity 
events to come in the future! 

 Delaware Humane‟s Parrotheads for Paws 
Event – May 3 

 Relay for Life – May 16/17 at Mt. Pleasant 
High School 

 
 

Other Business 

 
WEBSITE 
ARRRGH! Check it out… www.bluehenphc.com. (“X” 

marks the spot – that‟s the key to navigation!) The site 
is nearly complete now, and there is a special section 

just for members. Login: 

bluehenphc; Password: 

pepes. If you have any 

questions, comments or 
suggestions regarding the 
website, please send a note to 

Webmaster Jim Gay! 
 
JOIN THE LIST! 

If you‟d like to receive notice of upcoming dates 

where DJ Jeff Allen (a BHPHC member) will be 

playing at parties and events, e-mail him at 

djjeffallen77@aol.com with the word "subscribe" 

in the subject line and body and he will add you 

to his list. 

http://www.havanabudda.com/events.php?readmore=yes&eventid=361&#event361
mailto:Diane.C.Skipski-1@usa.dupont.com
mailto:krf747@comcast.net
mailto:http://www.deldot.gov/information/community_programs_and_services/adopt_a_hwy/faq.shtml
mailto:bluehenphan@verizon.net
http://www.bluehenphc.com/members
mailto:Jim@jimmydreamz.com
http://mailcenter2.comcast.net/wmc/v/wm/473C241C000542100000408322007637040D010D020103080C0E0A0D?cmd=Compose&adr=djjeffallen77%40aol%2Ecom%20%28Jeff%20Allen%29&sid=c0&urld=http%3A%2F%2Fmailcenter2%2Ecomcast%2Enet%2Fwmc%2Fv%2Fwm%2F473C233000071A21000037B422007637040D010D020103080C0E0A0D%3Fcmd%3DShow%26no%3D22%26uid%3D75992%26sid%3Dc0

